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The minutes of a meeting of the Parish Council held on Tuesday 27th November 2012 in the 

Committee Room, West Buckland Village Hall at 7.30pm.
Present: Cllr’s Mrs M Blogg (Chairman), D Lacey, Mrs C Biffen, Mrs C Hannath, G Henley, 

D James and C Rayson.

In attendance: District Cllr C Hill, County Cllr R Henley, PC Hooper, two members of the public and the Clerk Mrs J Larcombe.

PC Adrian Hooper introduced himself as the new Beat Manager. For the past five years he has been covering the Taunton town centre area. He said he was finding it more difficult to meet people in this bigger, rural area but was hoping to get to the Christmas Bazaar and the Beat Surgery, which he felt was part of engagement with the community but only a few people turned up to. His email address and mobile phone number can be used by anyone. Cllr Mrs Blogg described a scary hoax email she had received. PC Hooper asked if anyone needed help to prevent theft of quad bikes and trailors. 33% of all crime is car related and people need to try and stop the opportunity for this crime to happen. PC Hooper is trying to build up contacts in Foxmoor Business Park and Chelston and is encouraging businesses to contribute a sum of money, say £100, to be used to put measures in place to prevent crime for all. PC Hooper was thanked for attending the meeting on his rest day.
PC Hooper left the meeting.

Public Question Time: Mr & Mrs Orr asked if the Parish Council could arrange for the hedge at The Causeway to be cut back properly so the drainage ditch could be cleared. During recent heavy rain water had come down the path from the Church and had caused flooding problems. Cllr Mrs Blogg said she had contacted Mr Stanworth and he would be able to carry out the work next Tuesday. It was agreed that the Parish Council would pay Mr Stanworth for the work. Cllr Mrs Blogg and Mr Orr will meet Mr Stanworth on site. Investigations will be made by members of the Church to see why the water is running down the path from the Church; it was thought it could be blocked drains.
The members of the public left the meeting.

County Cllr Henley joined the meeting and it was agreed that he would give his report at this point. He reported that there had been a recurrence of flooding and it had been very bad at Willowbrook and Nynehead. It had been an unprecedented event but Cllr Henley felt SCC needs to see if anything can be done along by Willowbrook to try and find long term solutions. Councillors felt the development at Cades Farm had contributed. Flooding had prevented Cllr Henley from putting a motion to full council to open Poole Tip on Sunday afternoons. He said he had been pleased to attend on Remembrance Sunday and felt  the highways department had done a good job of tidying up around the War Memorial. Cllr James said flooding was also bad at Lower Stoford but this had been a problem area before. 
Cllr R Henley left the meeting.
98/11/12.  To accept apologies for absence. There were no apologies.
99/11/12.  Disclosure of interest in items on the agenda. None.
100/11/12. To confirm the minutes of the meetings held on 30/10/12. The minutes were confirmed 

                  as a true record of the meeting and duly signed by the Chairman.
101/11/12. Matters arising from the minutes. None.
102/11/12. Planning: 
             a) To consider any Planning Applications received by the Parish Council
                  46/12/0031 Replacement of bungalow with two storey dwelling at Higher Ruggin 
                  Bungalow, West Buckland. Applicant: Mrs Palmer. Comment: the Parish Council support 

                  the granting of planning permission.
                  b) To receive results from planning applications determined by TDBC.
            46/12/0012 erection of six no B1 commercial units and formation of vehicular access at 
            site at Former Brickyard, Higher Poole, Wellington. Decision: conditional approval 
            granted.  

                 The Council noted the detailed planning conditions. The Clerk contacted the planning 

                 department because the Council had not received a decision notice for this application and 

                 the decision notice had not been put on the TDBC website. She also complained that the 

                 minutes for the TDBC were not up to date on the website. 
                 c) Update on planning enforcement for 46/11/0020. The TDBC legal department are 

                 considering what action should be taken.
            d)  Any other planning matters. None.
103/11/12. Highways. 

a) To report on work carried out by the SCC Highway Department and to receive 
reports on repairs that are needed. Nothing reported.
b) Update on repairs to Memorial Green. SCC reinstated the Memorial Green very 

quickly and will reseed if necessary in the spring.
                  c) Damage to sign opposite The Wynck. The ‘Not Suitable For HGV’s’ sign has been 

knocked down. The school sign has also been hit and it is thought that the HGV that caused the damage on Memorial Green was also responsible for the damage to these signs. 
                  c) Annual allowance of de-icing material from SCC. The de-icing material was 
collected from the highways depot at Taunton by Mr Stanworth and is now stored in the oil store at the Village Hall.
                  e) Possible clearance of vegetation on wall at Frogs Lane by PC. People are now having 

                  to walk a metre out into the road because of the overhanging vegetation. Cllr Mrs Biffen 

                  asked if the wall was stone and if it would be damaged by taking the ivy off. Cllr Mrs 

                  Blogg said the wall was structurally sound. Mr Stanworth has given a verbal quote of £150 

                  to clear the vegetation off the wall and to dispose of it. It was agreed to go ahead with the 

                  work.
                  f) Any other highways matters. Cllr Lacey agreed to meet with Cllr Rayson to looking at 

                  the flooding problem at the Causeway caused by water running from the Church and down 

                  the footpath.
104/11/12. To receive reports from:

a) District Cllr. Cllr Hill reported the last TDBC Council meeting had been hijacked by    

RSPCA protesters and he hadn’t been able to speak on an item because he has badgers on his land and might have a biased view.
                  b) Cty Cllr. Report given earlier in the meeting.
                  c) Police. Report given earlier in the meeting.
                  d) Village Hall Committee. The Village Hall Committee has agreed the pre-school can 
                  have the fencing they require but funding has to be sorted out before it can be erected. 
                  Quotes are being obtained for lights in the new car park and for the emergency door. The 

                  committee are also trying to recruit a new caretaker.
            e) Any other reports. No other reports.
105/11/12. Finance:
a) To agree and authorise payments. It was resolved to make the following payments:
Cllr Mrs Blogg - £13.99 printer cartridge (chq no 1171)
Mrs J Larcombe - £136.81 Clerk’s salary and expenses (chq no 1172)

Mr J Stanworth - £255.00 work on footpaths and Silver Street Green (chq no 1173)

Cllr G Henley - £22.00 repayment for payment made to Royal British Legion for Remembrance Wreath (chq no 1174)
A cheque for £136.81 was dated 27/12/12 and made payable to Mrs J Larcombe foe Clerk’s salary and expenses in December 2012 (chq no 1175) 
                  b) To consider spending v budget for 2012/13. The report was noted.
                  c) To agree the Precept for 2013/14. Councillors considered the draft budget for 2013/14. 

                  The Clerk explained that the government has made changes to the benefit system which 

                  will affect the collection of Council Tax. This will reduce the tax base for the parish but the 

                  government will be allocating some grant assistance to the billing authorities to assist 

                  Town and Parish Councils. The amount is due to be announced in December. TDBC has 
                  extended the deadline for the precept request to be submitted. The precept will be agreed in 

                  January once all the information is received from TDBC. 
c) Update on grant application for refurbishment of lettering on the War Memorial. 
The War Memorial Trust has responded to the Council’s application for funding but to proceed any further there are a lot of hoops to jump through. The Council will consider funding for the project when full information is known about budgets for next year.
106/11/12. Playing Field

a) Update regarding transfer of land for additional car parking for Village Hall. No 

further update.
                  b) Broken seat on picnic table. It was agreed to leave this until the spring. 
107/11/12. Footpaths. 
                  a) To receive any update from our PPLO. No update.
                  b) Any Other Footpath Matters. None. 
108/11/12. Update re grass cutting for Silver Street Green. There will be another cut to pay for.
109/11/12. Village Shop – further update regarding possible provision of postal services. From 

                  the 1st December the shop will be opening for longer hours and on Sundays. There is no 

                  further information about provision of postal services.
110/11/12. Request for help from Cllr Mrs Blogg to set up the hall and make tea and coffee for  

                  the SALC meeting on  Thursday 6th December. Cllr Lacey agreed to help Cllr Mrs 

                  Blogg to set up the hall for the meeting. The Clerk will be attending the meeting and will 
                  help with the tea and coffee.
111/11/12. Correspondence and items of interest. The following correspondence was noted: 
                  Clerk and Councils Direct – November 2012

                  Somerset Playing Fields Association – The Playing Field

                  Poster ‘Have You Seen Anyone Sleeping Rough’
112/11/12. Any other urgent business at the Chairman’s discretion. There was no urgent business.
113/11/12. Date of Next Parish Council Meeting. The next full meeting of the council will be held  

                  on Tuesday 29th January 2013 at 7.30pm. If an additional meeting is needed the Village 

                  Hall has been provisionally booked for Tuesday 8th January 2013 at 7.30pm.
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

